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 Minutes of July 18, 2011 

Called to order:  

 

No Quorum – Susan suggested pressing ahead with a government announcement until a 

quorum would be present 

 

Doug Walters of Los Angeles Department of Sanitation gave a presentation on L.A. sewer 

and treatment of recycled water. He touched on the increase in expense and belt 

tightening. He said there was a need for an increase in waste and water rates for the next 10 

years 

 

A quorum was reached at 7:15 

 

Present for quorum – Robert Abrahamian, Bechir Blagui, Scott Larson, Samuel Leiaghat, 

Margaret Marmolejo, Don Paul, Erik Sanjurjo, David Schlesinger, Charles Suhayda, Susan 

Swan 

 

Nicole Carsel from Mike Feuer’s office gave an update on the legislature which would be in 

recess. 

 

Approval of minutes 

 

Motion: Scott Larson 

Second: Erik Sanjurjo 

 

Motion Passed:  

Yea - 7 

Nay - 0  

Abstain - 3 

 

Public Comments:  

 

Lucy spoke about walking in her neighborhood at night. 
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Chip Clements presented a petition from “Neighbors of the Hollywood Sign” imploring HUNG 

not to support the implementation of an official Hollywood sign viewing site. The DOT study 

delay was a spot that everyone agrees is frustrating. HUNC will send a letter urging DOT and 

the CD4 office to get together about the sign viewing problem 

 

Erik Sanjurjo spoke about the re-districting in our area. He said it sounds like the new district 

boundaries would be “much better.” A motion was made to send a letter to the re-districting 

committee requesting an extension of our Senate district boundary, south to Hollywood 

Boulevard. 

 

Motion:  Erik Sanjurjo 

Second: Robert Abrahamian 

 

Motion Passed: 

Yea – 9 

Nay – 0 

 

Ziggy Kruse, of the Santa Monica/Western Residents group said the Ad Hoc meeting 

regarding the ACE ordinance of the City Attorney’s office will be held July 25th at 7:30 p.m. 

 

Regarding the LADWP MOU, HUNC needs to give two weeks notice to engage in any vote 

process or to take a position. Susan Swans asked who could, or could not be available on 

August 2nd (Tuesday.) The DWP will hold “webinars” on July 20th. 

 

Scott Larson spoke about the HPOZ celebration in regards to Holly Grove’s admission. He 

presented a thank you “Door Knob” trophy to HUNC president Susan Swan. 

 

Lindsay Baguio, from “Hollywood Patch” local news publication introduced herself to the  

HU NC board 

 

Finance Committee: 

 

Charles Suhayda said we have spent our $4,000 limit on the charge card. There is no petty 

cash. 
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Executive Committee: 

 

Susan Swan said there was a new Yahoo group forming for Neighborhood Watch and The 

Oaks area. 

 

The quorum was lost. 

 

No New Business 

 

No Old Business 

 

Meeting adjourned 


